## ADDENDUM MATERIAL

DATE 11-2-21

ITEM NO. A-22 4

## **Bernadette Russell**

From:

Joel Sentz

Sent:

Tuesday, November 2, 2021 7:32 PM

To:

COB\_mail; Adelita Grijalva; Matt Heinz; Rex Scott; Sharon Bronson

Cc:

Steve Christy

Subject:

Employee vaccine mandate

With the passage of the employee vaccine mandate today the board of supervisors continue goosestepping their way toward tyranny.

I wouldn't have expected anything more from Little Hitler Matt Heinz. For someone in the business of supposedly saving lives he sure loves the word "termination." I am however deeply disappointed in Mr. Waffle Rex Scott. After stating in the Oct. 5th meeting he would not support any resolution that would lead to suspension or termination of an employee he did just that.

I would like to know why immunity through infection is never mentioned. The CDC itself stated immunity from infection is equal to the shot. Why is this not being considered? Three doctors on or associated with the board and this isn't even discussed? A year long study in the UK found vaccinated people spread the virus just as easily as those who aren't. The county's own numbers show almost an even split in cases between vaccinated and unvaccinated. So why continue to force the mandates? Saying getting the shot to protect others is utter bs.

Mr. Huckelberry stated in the Oct. 19th meeting the total Covid claims from Jan 2020 to Sept. 2021 amount to 3.4 million. I would like to see a breakdown from when the vaccine became widely available in unvaccinated claims vs. vaccinated claims in the same time period. Giving a number since the beginning of the pandemic when no vaccine was available is misleading.

We are not only employees we are also voters. We have family and friends impacted by your overbearing policies who are voters. What the board has done today will not be forgotten.

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone

NIN CS-21 MOSS1 FC CLK CF HID